Lindenwood College

BULLETIN



A practical demonstration of good citizenship was given last month by Lindenwood's student body. To raise money for the World Student Service Fund, students took domestic jobs in St. Charles homes. Shown here are Estelle Swanson, Freshman, and Sylvia Tuller, Sophomore, polishing silver for their contribution.

Using A College

In the last issue of the BULLETIN effort was should be borne in mind in the choice of a college. If it is wise to take great care in the choice of a college, it is, of course, equally wise to make full use of the college chosen. The student should seek "to belong" to the college community, to take an active part in its life, and to contribute to the fullest accomplishment of its purposes. One chooses a college whose history, facilities, and purposes have strong appeal. For the fullest realization of the values a student can get from the college, a student must become identified with the history and purposes of the institution. The one who comes "to belong" to the community gets the most out of college.

Each year in college brings a student into closer acquaintanceship with teachers and to a closer sense of identity with the community. The teachers who have sought the friendship of a student now find that friendship cemented by a common interest in further learning. A Senior majoring in English Literature who has become intimately acquainted with the Department of English during her previous three years will get more from that department than she could get from any other. From the standpoint of study alone it would seem desirable for high school graduates to choose a college with care and to be certain that it is adequately staffed in the field in which they wish to concentrate, and to remain in that college until graduation.

There is a second consideration in the use of a college which students would do well to bear in mind. In the various activities of the college campus, and in the various interest groups that have grown up on the campus there are stimulating opportunities for maturing development. The tone of the campus life is set by

the character of some of these extra-curricular activities and the leadership in these activities is in the hands of the students. One qualifies for the responsibility of leadership by residence in the community. The student who has been a part of it in her Freshman and Sophomore years is more likely to have great responsibility in her Junior and Senior years than is the transfer student. It is out of participation in the life of a particular community that one is made ready for the responsibility of leadership in that community. Not only in assuming official responsibility in the student body organization but in exerting a wide influence in the atmosphere of the place, the leader receives great benefits herself. Indeed in this experience of responsible leadership in a college community where students are trusted with serious responsibilities there is derived one of the greatest values in a college experience. In general, the small college affords such opportunities to a larger percentage of its student body than does the large university, and in either place the value of this type of experience can be realized to its fullest only by students who, after choosing a college carefully, remain for graduation.

There are many fine colleges in America. Lindenwood is proud of the fellowship it knows with other institutions of similar goals and is glad to acclaim the work they are doing. This college has, however, its own unique character and spirit. The students and faculty of Lindenwood College are sincerely trying to do a good job. We are all having a good time at this task and enjoy life in this community day after day. An entering student will find this a community of friends in which she will know great happiness and a community of students in which she will be stimulated to worthy efforts.

FRANC L. McCLUER

In this Issue:

World Student Fund

Page Three

Girl of the Month

Page Four

Choir on Spring Tour

Page Five

Roll Call of Class of 1939

Page Six

Alumnae News

Pages Seven and Eight

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE BULLETIN

Vol. 123

APRIL, 1950

No. 7

A monthly paper published by LINDENWOOD COLLEGE ST. CHARLES, MO.

Entered at the St. Charles Post Office as Second Class Matter

Students Raise \$1250 For World Student Service Fund

Work Week-end Plan Swells College's Contributions as Girls Volunteer for Domestic Tasks in St. Charles Homes—Auction Adds to the Fund

LINDENWOOD'S contribution this year to the World Student Service Fund totaled approximately \$1250 — an increase of more than \$325 over last year's contribution to the fund. The annual drive was sponsored on the campus by the Student Christian Association.

One of the unusual fund-raising projects this year was the work week-end program. Students volunteered to do domestic jobs in St. Charles homes and the idea was accepted enthusiastically, both by employers and employes. Among the tasks assigned to the girls were cooking, ironing, cleaning—and even car washing.

The annual bean supper, in which the money saved on the evening meal for one night was contributed to the fund by the college, netted the fund \$138. The big event, however, was the auction on the final night of the drive, which added \$976. Auctioned off were such items as trips to the Ozarks and the privilege of wearing jeans on the campus.

As the result of these activities, Lindenwood was able to make a substantial gift to the nation-wide drive for funds to aid worthy foreign students.

The student campaign committee was headed by Miss Sylvia Tuller, a Sophomore of Wheaton, Ill.

Central Indiana Lindenwood Club Is Organized

Another Lindenwood alumnae club has been added to the growing list of alumnae organizations of the college. At a recent meeting in Indianapolis, Ind., a group of alumnae organized the Lindenwood Alumnae Club of Central Indiana. Alumnae living within a radius of 60 miles of Indianapolis are eligible. The club has adopted a constitution and meets on the first Wednesday of each month.

Officers of the new club are: Mrs. Wyman Walton, 3463 N. Sherman Dr., Indianapolis, president; Mrs. J. Harold Grimes, Martinsville, vice-president; Mrs. Otto J. Guedelhoefer, Indianapolis, recording secretary; Mrs. John Robb, Indianapolis, corresponding secretary; Hrs. Alvin Henry, Columbus, treasurer, and Mrs. Jerome Jacobs, Indianapolis, program chairman.

Lizabeth Scott, Movie Star, Picks Romeo

Miss Lizabeth Scott, Paramount motion picture star, was secured by the Linden Bark as the judge of its annual Romeo contest. James Boyer, a student at Ohio State University entered by Miss Sally Joy, a Senior, was selected as the Romeo of 1950,

Invitation to the Alumnae

A cordial invitation is extended to all alumnae and former students of Lindenwood to return to the campus for the 124th annual Commencement program. The baccalaureate sermon will be preached on Friday, June 2, and the Commencement will be held on Saturday, June 3. A meeting of the Lindenwood Alumnae Association is scheduled for the afternoon of June 3.

In Hall of Fame



Miss Barbara Allen, Senior from Prestonsburg, Ky., who has been nominated by the Linden Bark for the Campus Hall of Fame. Miss Allen is literary editor of the Linden Leaves, a member of the Bark Staff, and treasurer of the Poetry Society.

Lindenwood Mothers' Club Is Organized in Kansas City

On February 17 mothers of Lindenwood students from the Kansas City area met at Hotel Muehlebach in Kansas City with President and Mrs. McCluer and organized the Kansas City Lindenwood Mothers' Club. The club will meet on the last Thursday of each month. Mrs. Alfred Montaudon, who was hostess at the luncheon meeting, was elected president of the club and Mrs. Joseph Aldrich was named secretary.

President and Mrs. McCluer attended a meeting of the Kansas City Lindenwood Club on February 16 at the home of Mrs. J. Robertson Claggett. Mrs. Howard Kinzer, president of the club, presided.

Girl of the Month

This month we present Betty Schroer Friauf. In 1945 she was graduated from Lindenwood College and received the Lindenwood Fellowship. Before beginning her graduate work, she worked a year at the St. Louis City Department of Public Welfare because after majoring at Lindenwood in sociology and psychology, she wanted to test some of her knowledge through experience. Having responsibility for over 165 recepients of Old Age Assistance, Aid to Dependent Children, and General Relief did not dissuade her from continuing in the field of social service.

She entered the University of Chicago in September, 1946, and after six quarters in the School of Social Service Administration, received her Master's Degree in March, 1948. After her graduation from Lindenwood, she says she had difficulty in understanding the necessity for graduate training to work in areas where she was most interested, child welfare and child guidance. She thought four years of college had been sufficient to qualify her for a responsible position. Soon, however, through her working experience and graduate training, her scope was widened and social work had no boundaries. A partial list of problems that confront social workers, she says, include poverty, unemployment, transiency, the difficulties of being a foreigner, illness, broken homes, neglected infants and children, physical or mental handicaps, old age, industrial injuries, inadequate wages, limited recreation, poor housing, and behavior problems. To meet these needs it is necessary to utilize information from other professions such as medicine, law, education, and psychiatry, and such courses as political science, economics and labor, sociology, anthropology, and psychology. All knowledge should be used through an orderly, scientific way of thinking, and predominantly the worker should have a self-knowledge and self-acceptance before she can



Betty Schroer Friauf

establish a professional relationship where the worker offers the client a neutral but understanding response.

She began working part-time at the Bensenville Home Society during her last quarter at the university and has continued working there in the foster home division since graduation. Bensenville Home is located in a suburb north west of Chicago, is under the auspices of the Evangelical and Reformed Church, and maintains a home for children and aged. A foster home department was begun in 1946, and although the program is new, there are approximately fifty-five children in foster homes.

At present she is working with the Illinois Division of Child Welfare in Chicago as a consultant visiting child welfare agencies and institutions in the Chicago region to review their program for the purpose of licensing.

Two Queens Reign Over Mid-Winter Social Events on the Campus

Two New queens took their place with campus royalty at Lindenwood late in February. On February 21, Miss Roberta Walters, of St. Louis, received her crown as the 1950 Popularity Queen. On February 18, Miss Carol Roman, of Granite City, Ill., reigned over the annual Valentine Dance sponsored by the Sophomore Class.

Miss Walters received her crown from Miss Dorothy Walker, editor of the Linden Leaves at the annual Popularity dinner in Ayres Hall. Her First Maid of Honor was Miss Joan Reed, Senior, of Mexico City. The Second Maid of Honor was Miss Jo Ann Choisser, also a Senior, of Benton, Ill. Other members of the Queen's Court were: Jo Anita Viertel, La Mine, Mo.; Nancy Starzl, Le Mars, Iowa; Marilyn Maddux, Springfield, Mo.; Betty Jack Littleton, Miami, Okla.; Joyce Fleet, Houston, Texas; Loma Ostmann, St. Charles; Polly Allen, Prestonburg, Ky.; Ruby Oaks, Butler, Mo.; Joyce Shoemaker, Harlan, Ky.; and Marilyn Tweedie, Jefferson City, Mo.

Miss Walters was First Maid of Honor in last year's Popularity Court.

Miss Roman had as her Maids of Honor at the Valentine dance Miss Marilyn Tweedie, of Jefferson City, Mo., and Miss Barbara Bircham, of Doniphan, Mo.

Lindenwood Choir Visits Three States on Spring Tour

THE Lindenwood Choir and Lindenwood Ensemble visited three states on its annual spring tour in March. Kentucky, Indiana and Illinois were on the itinerary this year. Last spring the Choir toured Missouri, Oklahoma and Kansas. Accompanying the Choir and Ensemble was Prof. Milton Rehg, choir director, and Mrs. Betty Winter, head resident of Butler Hall. The trip was made by chartered bus.

The party left the campus on March 18, and sang Sunday, March 19 at the Fourth Avenue Presbyterian Church in Louisville, Ky. That afternoon a concert was given at the Second Presbyterian Church in Lexington, Ky. On March 20 a morning concert was given in the High School at Lexington. On March 21, concerts were given at the high schools in Spencer and Terre Haute, Ind., and that night the group sang at the Presbyterian Church in Effingham, Ill.

The choir personnel includes: Sally Adams, Elizabeth Bates, Genola Bellrose, Coralie Branson, Florence Bremer, Barbara Burcham, Lavone Burton, Jean Callis, Alice Campbell, Jacqueline Cheney, Mary Louise Cook, Nell Culver, Phoebe Dempster, Phyliss Dittus, Lou Ann Drymon, Juanita Dunbar, Margaret Eavey, Carolyn Favre, Patsy Fields, Beverly Fowler, Gay Garrigan, Ann Goodall, Mona Hand, Phyllis Heyssel, Marilyn Hoffman, Jean Hompes, Nancy Mann, Phyllis Manske, Rita McGee, Kathleen McLean, Barbara Mitchell, Donna Musgjerd, Prudence Palmer, Dorothy Patrick, Peggy Pennel, Foree Peterson, Ada Ann Pope, Virginia Ratcliff, Patricia Rogers, Janet Schmidt, Jean Schneider, Rosalee Sly, Dianne Smith, Eleanor Stubblefield, Beverly Stukenbroeker, Julia Sutton, Sylvia Tullar, Jeanine Wedell, Louise Williams, and Carolyn White.

The Lindenwood Ensemble is composed of Beverly Stukenbroeker, Pasty Fields, Eleanor Stubblefield, Sylvia Tullar, Phoebe Dempster, and Jean Schneider. It is under the direction of Mrs. Lois Burkitt of the Music Department.

Miss Martha Boyer Is National Essay Judge

Miss Martha Boyer, head of Lindenwood Radio Department, has been selected as one of the judges in the national essay contest sponsored by the American Federation of Advertisers for high school students. Sponsored locally by the Women's Advertising Club of St. Louis, the subject of this year's contest is "An America Without Advertising."

Sixteen Students Win President's Scholarships

Scholarships for high scholastic averages were awarded to 16 Lindenwood students at a special convocation on February 21. The President's Scholarship Trophy, given for the highest residence hall scholastic average, was won this year by Irwin Hall. In the two previous years the trophy went to the Day Students. This year the Day Students ranked second, with Niccolls Hall, third, and Sibley Hall, fourth.

The President's Scholarships are awarded to the five students in each of the three lower classes with the highest averages. The Junior and Sophomore awards are based on the scholastic averages for the last semester of last year and the Freshman awards for the first semester of this year.

The Junior scholarships, worth \$300, went to Margherita Baker, Leavenworth, Kan.; Carol Greer, St. Louis; Betty Jack Littleton, Miami, Okla.; Anne Baldwin, Robertson, Mo. and Jennifer Sullivan, Wichita, Kan. Sophomore awards, worth \$250, were given to Janet Neilson, Oklahoma City, Okla.; Barbara Sutton, St. Charles; Caroline England, Festus, Mo.; Lois Deisenroth, St. Charles; and Beverly Stukenbroeker, St. Charles.

Freshman awards, worth \$200, were given to Patricia Thomas, Traer, Iowa; Mary Elizabeth Banta, Arcadia, Mo.; Jane Ewing, Nevada, Mo.; Barbara Spandet, Morris, Ill.; and Jeannine Wedell, Great Bend, Kan. A scholarship will be awarded to Myotin Chang, whose home is in India, in the amount of her class ranking after she has been classified.

Eighteen Students to Visit Mexico During Vacation

On April 5 eighteen Lindenwood students, accompanied by Dean Eunice Roberts and Mrs. Franc L. McCluer, will take off from Lambert-St. Louis Airport, for a vacation tour of Mexico. The itinerary includes sightseeing in Mexico City, visits to Taxco, Cuernavaca, and Guadalupe. Included in the plans are an interview with the famous Mexican painter, Diego Rivera, a dance at the University of Mexico, and a visit to the floating gardens at Xochimilco.

Students making the trip are: Barbara Allen, Joanne Buck, Jean Schneider, Susan Stout, Marilee and Nancy Darnall, Virginia Radcliffe, Shirley Booth, Jane Meyer, Dorothy Walker, Lou Ann Drymon, Jewett Langdon, Sue Puckhaber, Ruth MacMurray, Flora Hill, Louise Grady, Mary Lou Stubbs, and Helen Heilborn.

More News From and About Members of the Class of 1939

By KATHRYN HANKINS, Alumnae Secretary

Anna Louise Hansen (Mrs. William R. Conkling), 1908 Davis Ave., Whiting, Ind.: "After leaving Lindenwood I completed my college work and graduated in 1941 with a teacher's degree. The following year, I taught in the grade schools of Montrose, Colo. On July 16, 1942, William R. Conkling and I were married in Casper, Wyo. There followed a year and a half period of an extended honeymoon while I traveled with my husband who at the time was associated with Infilco, Inc., of Chicago. Thanks to the now well-publicized Manhattan Project, our nomadic wanderings were brought to a halt in Decatur, Ill., and serious consideration was given to housekeeping, learning to cook, and rearing a family. Barbara Ann was born there in October of 1945. February of the following year found us moving again, this time to Whiting, Ind., where Bill accepted a position with Standard Oil Company. Since adopting the Hoosier state as our residence, we have been busy in the usual community activities, keeping up with our little 4 year old, and this year I have been elected corresponding secretary of Kappa Kappa Kappa sorority, a state organization."

Betty Clark (Mrs. E. M. Carpenter), Lebanon, Ill.: "After leaving school, I married a doctor, who at the time was still a medical student in his senior year. We lived in Philadelphia until he graduated. He had his internship in Kansas City, Mo., so we were there for a year and a half. While there we had our first child, a boy who died shortly afterward. Soon after this, Emerson was called to the Army Medical Corps, and I traveled with him for a year until he was sent overseas. The day he sailed, our Bobby was born and it took 6 weeks for me to get word of his arrival to him. After my husband's return 19 months later, we chose Lebanon, Ill., as the spot for him to establish an office and start a practice. Now we have two other children and are very happily situated. Bobby is almost 5, Gayle is 2, and Billy is 8 monthsold. We are so very proud of them."

Catherine Foltz (Mrs. Paul M. Thomson), 611 W. Washington Ave., Kirkwood, Mo.: "During the summer of 1939, I did social work in Indianapolis. In the fall of '39, I received a call from Lindenwood concerning a teaching position in Wentzville, Mo. I taught grades one and two from '39 to '40, and grades one, two, three and four from '40 to '41. In December, 1940, Paul Thomson and I were married by Dr. Harmon at Lindenwood. In May, 1941, we moved to Kirkwood. On January 18th, 1942, our son Paul was born. Since then we have lived in Rolla, Mo., Tomah,

Wis., and Clinton, Ind. We returned to Kirkwood in 1946. Paul will be in the third grade this fall and I will be his third grade 'room mother'."

Peggy Elson (Mrs. Cliff Mlinar), 2031 Hughes St., Amarillo, Tex.: "After leaving Lindenwood in 1939, I got my B.A. degree in 1941. The next winter I married Cliff Mlinar, who was then in the Army. Two weeks after our daughter was born, Cliff was sent overseas with the famous Third Infantry Division. It was three years before he got back to the States. We settled in Amarillo, Tex., where my husband is a power sales engineer with the Southwestern Public Service Company. I have kept busy with my PEO Chapter, a study club, and rearing our daughter, who will be in the second grade this year. Hope that she will attend Lindenwood some day."

(To be continued)

Mrs. Gordon Dean Is Miami Y.W.C.A. Secretary

A recent feature story in the Miami, Fla., Herald told of the interesting career of Mrs. Gordon Dean, executive secretary of the Miami Y.W.C.A. Her classmates at Lindenwood in 1919-21 will recognize Mrs. Dean as Evelyn Brownlee, of St. Joseph, Mo.

After leaving Lindenwood, she taught physical education in the public schools for several years before becoming health education director of the Omaha, Neb., Y. From there she went to Louisville, Ky., as Y camp director, and then to Decatur, Ill., as Y executive. Her next job was the jump to the position she now holds in Miami, where she directs a full time staff of 21 persons.

Because of Miami's location, one of her duties is to greet the guests which arrive from many lands and to help solve their problems. Last year she was one of 10 American women who were invited to attend a special course for Y executives at Columbia University, the first of its kind ever held in this country.

Lindenwood Alumna Wins Radio Network Contest

Miss Marjorie Moehlenkamp, of St. Charles, a member of the Class of '49, won over four other contestants in the St. Louis area competition for the right to appear on the ABC network broadcast "Music With the Girls" on March 19. She has received an offer to go on tour with the program.

Miss Mochlenkamp, a soprano, was a student at Lindenwood of Miss Pearl Walker and was a member of Mu Phi Epsilon. Since graduation she has been employed in the Boatmen's National Bank in St. Louis.

ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR

MORE OR LESS PERSONAL

Miss June Ann McCullough, of Evanston, Ill., who attended Lindenwood in 1946-47, is now a kindergarten teacher in the Clayton, Mo. Public Schools.

Mrs. Caroline Gillette, Class of '46, is now teaching in the St, Charles Public Schools.

Miss Maxine Cooper, who attended Lindenwood in 1937-38, is now a television columnist. Her program, "Maxine Cooper Presents," is described as a "newspaper column for television." Miss Cooper's new address is 172 E. Ninety-first St., New York City.

Mrs. Rae Batt (Marian Carter, who attended Lindenwood in 1942-44) is now living at 64 University Place, Topeka, Kan. Mr. and Mrs. Batt have a daughter, Barbara, 1½ years-old.

Mrs. Stuart Jenny, of Osprey, Fla. (Mary Frances McKee, Class of '32) has composed the music for a musical comedy, "Orange Blossom Time," to be produced in Sarasota, Fla. Since receiving her degree from Lindenwood, Mrs. Jenny has done graduate work in music and teaches piano and voice in her area.

Two Generations



In 1941-42 Miss Ruth Ann Spiegel and Jo Ann Hendren were roommates at Lindenwood. Last fall they posed for this picture in St. Louis with their daughters, who will some day come to Lindenwood. Miss Spiegel, now Mrs. C. A. Pearson, is at left with her daughter, Ann. Miss Hendren, now Mrs. John A. Logan, of 9423 Atwood St., St. Louis County, is at right with her daughter Julie Ann. Mrs. Logan has another daughter, Janet Ann, 10 months-old. Her husband is a member of the St. Louis Bombers, professional basketball team.

Headed for Lindenwood



Introducing Linda Louise, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. C. J. Wolfe, Jr., of 3904 E. Sixtieth Terrace, Kansas City, Mo. Mrs. Wolfe was Marye Lou Peterson, Class of '46.

WEDDINGS

On December 16 in Dallas, Texas, Miss Barbara Lomax, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Thornton Lomax, of Dallas, was married to William H. Hitzelberger, Jr. The bride attended Lindenwood in 1943-44.

Miss Doris Edminston, of Lawrence, Kan., who attended Lindenwood in 1944-46, chose February 26 as the date of her marriage to Richard Potter at Lawrence. They are now living in Dahlgren, Va.

A December bride was Miss Jean Roesener, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. C. L. Roesener, of Manhattan, Kan. Miss Roesener, who atended Lindenwood in 1947-49, chose December 31 as the date of her marriage to M. DeWayne Peterson at Manhattan.

On March 4 at Canton, Ohio, Miss Janet Holl, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur E. Holl, of Canton, was married to Dr. Kenneth Bruns. The bride completed her work for her degree at Lindenwood in January.

The engagement of Miss Dorothy Louise Hirst, daughter of Arthur J. Hirst, of Jefferson City, Mo., to Don L. Spicer was announced recently. The wedding is planned for early summer. Miss Hirst, now a teacher in the Jefferson City Schools, attended Lindenwood in 1945-47.

BIRTHS

Sidney is the name of the daughter born to Mr. and Mrs. Sidney L. James, of 556 Forest Ave., Rye, N. Y., on January 16. Sidney has two brothers, Christopher, 15, Timothy, 10, and a sister, Mary, 7. Their mother was Agnes McCarthy, who attended Lindenwood in 1928-30.

A future Lindenwood girl is Elizabeth Ann, who was born on September 20 to Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Strauss, of 1817 N. Fifty-third St., Omaha, Nebr. Mrs. Strauss was Janet Shaefer, Class of '44.

A daughter, who has been named Nancy Hart, was born on February 2 to Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Norton, of 1200 Idlewood Rd., Glendale, Calif. Nancy has an older sister. Their mother was Martha Jean Ford, who attended Lindenwood in 1944-45.

Arthur Caldwell is the name chosen for the son born on January 14 to Mr. and Mrs. Arthur W. Otremba, of 2700 Oahn St., Honolulu, Hawaii. Mrs. Otremba, who was Rowena Caldwell, attended Lindenwood in 1940-41.

A son, who has been named Michael John, was born on October 29 to Mr. and Mrs. E. Michael Lallinger, of 7606 Edna St., Houston, Texas. Mrs. Lallinger was Johnetta Ward and she attended Lindenwood in 1941-42.

Kristine is the name of the daughter born on July 23, 1949 to Dr. and Mrs. Charles Nord, of 1003 Packard St., Ann Arbor, Mich. Mrs. Nord was Patricia Potter, who attended Lindenwood in 1940-42.

A daughter, who has been named Carol Ann, was born on November 5 to Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Geist, of 7350 Luella Ave., Chicago, Ill. Mrs. Geist was Betty Lehman and she attended Lindenwood in 1943-45.

A son, who has been named Charles Gray, was born on January 29 to Mr. and Mrs. Darrell G. Sheets, of Cozad, Nebr. Charles has a sister, Barbara, 2½. Their mother was Kay Schroeder, who attended Lindenwood in 1941-42.

William Forbes is the name chosen for the son born on February 14 to Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cameron, of 1011 Potomac Ave., Alexandria, Va. William has a sister, Ann Woodson, 1½. Mrs. Cameron was Betty Woodson Forbes and she attended Lindenwood in 1934-35. Lindenwood College Bulletin
St. Charles, Mo.

Return Postage Guaranteed
Entered as Second Class Matter at the Post Office
St. Charles, Mo., under the Act of August 12, 1912.

31

Headed for Lindenwood is Peggy Lucille, who was born on February 16 to Mr. and Mrs. Sigvard B. Nelson, of 7017 Breen St., Houston, Texas. Peggy has a sister, Doris Catherine, 2½. Their mother was Frances Hamacher, and she attended Lindenwood in 1933-34.

Joe Robert is the name of the son born on November 30 to Mr. and Mrs. C. E. Niesen, of 3920 Wilmington Avc., St. Louis. His older brother, Charles Edward, II, has the same birthday. Their mother was Joe Renee Shuffield, Class of '42.

Mrs. Belding's Mother Dies

Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty extend their deepest sympathy to Mrs. Adele Belding, acting secretary of the college, whose mother, Mrs. Helene Kansteiner, of St. Charles, died on February 27 after a lingering illness. Mrs. Kansteiner was 82.

IN MEMORIAM

Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty extend their sincere condolences to Mrs. Claire McNay Tatum, of Pacific, Mo., whose father, Dr. Albert L. McNay, died on December 16. Mrs. Tatum's husband died in 1946. She was Claire McNay and attended Lindenwood in 1920-22.